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Newsletter SEPTEMBER 2010 

 

 

                Next Month’s Rally-Kenilworth Show Ground * dog friendly 

Wednesday 13
th

 to 18
th

 October 2010 

                     
 Origins of the Town- Richard Smith tendered to set up a cattle run on the east bank of the Mary River 

in 1850. At the time Mrs Smith was reading Sir Walter Scott's novel "Kenilworth" and she decided to 

name the property "Kenilworth" after the novel. The town was surveyed off Kenilworth Station in 1921 

and took the name of the Station. Kenilworth is a small town, with a population of less than 300, in the 

beautiful upper Mary Valley Country, behind the Blackall Range. 

  

Butchery, High quality, local kills, smoked meats, Friendly Grocer Supermarket ATM, groceries, fruit 

and veg, confectionery, hardware, Kenilworth Bakery, Breads baked to traditional recipes, award 

winning cakes, pies and pastries. Kenilworth Country Foods Cheese, yoghurt and ice cream factory. 

Kenilworth Hotel, Traditional Aussie pub, visit the local Wineries. Catholic Church (St John Bosco, 

Kenilworth) Sundays 9:00AM, Bowling Club, R.S.L, Historical museum, Art Galleries. 

Kenilworth B&B; phone 07 5446 0500  
Medical Centre: phone  07 5446 0343; RACQ (Kenilworth Garage) phone  07 5446 0214 

 

DIRECTIONS: Join the Bruce hwy M1, just south of Burpengary. Stay on this road past Nambour 

until you reach the slip road on your left at the Eumundi exit. Take this slip road & at the top of the rise 

you will come to a roundabout. At this roundabout take the second exit it will take you on to Eumundi 

road west, route no 22. Don't go around the roundabout & take the third exit, this will take you over the 

bridge & into Eumundi. Continue on this road it becomes the Eumundi Kenilworth road, still route 22. 

Keep on this road until you reach the outskirts of Kenilworth. At the junction of the Kenilworth 

Brooloo, route 51 turn left. This becomes Elizabeth Street, travel through Kenilworths Main Street (past 

the shops) & you will see the showgrounds on your left. Turn left into the second entrance (Swimming 

pool) - The alternate route is too hilly for towing caravans. 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kenilworth Show Grounds 

Elizabeth Street/Maleny Road 

Kenilworth. Qld. 4574 

 

Caretaker Clem Hassall 

Phone 07 5446 0131 

NEW EMERGENCY DETAILS - FIRE OR MEDICAL 

   

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle 

or car horn (3 seconds on/off). Upon hearing this members 

are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of 

the whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire 

extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, torch and first aid kit 

POST CODE - 4574 

The Rally co-ordinator will require your booking by Friday first of 

October. Cost $12.00 per van per night. CASH ONLY. 

You require $1.00 coins for showers, long leads, hoses and 

levellers. 

Reminder: Tarp, Disc Bowls, Projector & Stock etc will be 

required. Carriers: E.Byng, P.Crowe, K.Keary, D.mith, 

C.Torrington, J.Mackenzie & J.Williamson, please make alternate 

arrangements if you are not attending the rally ASAP.Thank you 

for your co-operation. 

 

javascript:Start('http://www.kenilworthguide.com/butchery/index.htm')
javascript:Start('http://www.kenilworthguide.com/grocer/index.htm')
http://www.kenilworth.qld.au/details/medical.htm
http://www.kenilworth.qld.au/details/service.htm
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STATE RALLY.  TOOGOOLAWAH 2010 

 
WEDNESDAY. 

Leaving home early Wednesday, our members, Peter & Jill, Bev & Eric. Dave & Debbie, Warren & Elaine, Helen, Bernie 

& Les, Kevin, David G, Jim & Rae, Peter & June and Macca & Vicki met up at Harlin at the appointed hour, Alan & 

Lorraine were waiting for everyone on the road into Toogoolawah. We travelled in convoy to the Showgrounds, where 

after a wait to enter, we were finally directed to our sites. After setting up we all headed to the Rally office to register, and 

were presented with our Welcome Bags, 2 bags full of goodies. We met under David G’s annex for Happy hour a time to 

relax and catch up with all.  

THURSDAY 

In the daily newsletter, there is a list of lucky Van prizes, this morning Les & Bernie and Helen were on the list. Les, 

Bernie, Helen, Vicki, Jim and I were up and ready early, and at the gate at 8.30 am. We were off on a trip to Toowoomba 

to see some of the Champion Gardens. On the way we stopped at the Gatton Cultural Centre for morning tea. Beaut 

scones too. Then on to Toowoomba where we picked up a guide for the tour. Our guide was very informative, and gave a 

lot of information about Toowoomba and the Carnival of Flowers. What Colour!!!, the gardens were fantastic, with so 

much work going into each and every one of them, we were taken to 3 gardens, then the Clivea display, then on to the 

Toowoomba Golf Club for lunch which was very nice. After lunch we were taken to the Grand Champion Garden, I 

whimped out and stayed on the bus, the others all agreed that it really was a super garden.  We were then taken to Queens 

Park, where the flowers were colourful and fantastic. We arrived back at about 4.30 pm. everyone else had had a day of 

rest or done their own thing, and were enjoying Happy Hour.  At 6 pm we all headed to the Pub for dinner, to celebrate 

the birthdays of Bev and Helen, and the anniversary of Warren and Elaine.  There was a large contingent of people from 

the showgrounds at the pub, and some orders went astray. Jim and I had to wait a long time, but we were not last, Peter 

and June were the last to be served, which I believe is a normal occurrence for them.  On return to the Showgrounds 

everyone again met under the “Tarp” where the birthdays and anniversary were recognized with cakes etc., after which 

everyone headed off for an early night.  

FRIDAY 

This morning Allan & Lorraine were on the list for a Van prize. Once again an early call for Les, Bernie, Helen and Jill 

and Peter, they were off on a trip to Marburg.  At 8.30am the CCCO meeting was held, and a sea of blue turned out, 

members who had not experienced the Meetings before attending and learning what it is all about.  The Marburg trippers 

returned home after an enjoyable day, Bellevue House at Coominya, the Try It Emu Farm where they learnt about the use 

of Emu Oil etc. then on to the Vineyard for Lunch, a tour and wine tasting. At 6.30 pm we all headed to the main hall for 

the opening ceremony. With the speeches first followed by the raising of the flags.  Elaine and Warren were called up to 

the stage, they were the first to register and pay for the 35th State Rally, and they received Movie passes. This was 

followed by some enjoyable entertainment, with 2 intrepid ladies joining the Line Dancers. At 8.30 Supper was served 

and most headed outside to the tea area, then “THE HEAVENS OPENED” did it rain, it rained all night, Macca & Peter 

drove up to the hall and picked up those who wished to return home. Thank you, we did get home dry. Over 2 inches of 

rain fell overnight. Jim was listening to the football and had not checked the Van, yes we  had windows and a flap open, 

so got a bit wet inside, and I had a wet bed, though not too wet and I was able to sleep in it. Jim was not too popular.  

SATURDAY 

Saturday saw all wake up to water, water everywhere and not a drop to drink.  The boggy wet showgrounds became even 

boggier. The committee made some changes to their plans and the Saturday Markets went ahead in the Hall. We all went 

up and had a look and spent a bit of money at the stalls. Peter bought himself a bottle of the Rally Port, He was going to 

enjoy that, but alas someone accidentally knocked the bag over and a pretty red stain appeared on the ground. “OOPS”. 

The bottle was hastily replaced with many apologies. During the morning Nancy arrived, and then Terry and Marlene 

arrived too. It was good to welcome them to our group. Throughout the afternoon 3 members of the Clay Target Shooting 

Club arrived to get some practice, so there were a lot of bangs from the shotguns. At 5.30 pm. most were heading off to 

the hall for the Dinner. We found 2 ½ empty tables and waited for all to be seated then the meal was served. It was a good 

meal and we made the most of it. With a couple of fellows going back for seconds, then they fronted up for the sweets 

too.  After Dinner there was entertainment, we joined in the singing, and later in the night the girls minus Rae, got up to 

dance. I had to do the photos. Most of us stayed to the end. A good night had by all. 

SUNDAY 

David and Nancy were winners of a van prize today. We were woken up early by the organizers of the Clay Target 

shooting club arriving to set up the arenas for the days shooting. There were a lot of shooters of all ages and the shots 

were continuous all day, it was their Annual Shoot Off. Those who had ordered Breakfast headed to the Hall early, and 

were served with Sausage, bacon, eggs, tomato & onion, with toast and Orange juice, very tasty. With entertainment by 

bush poets and a singer. On arrival back to our vans we learned that Jill had been whisked off to Hospital. She had not 

been well since arriving, and decided to have a funny turn, and the ambulance was called.  She spent several hours at the 

Esk Hospital and returned to the showgrounds later in the morning. 

    

Continued – page 3 

 

 

 



3 

 

Some of us attended the Quilt and Craft show at the R.S.L. Hall, very impressive for a club that only has about 12 

members. The quilts were lovely. Morning tea was spent under David and Nancy’s awning, Sausage Rolls Provided by 

Eric and Bev most welcome.  We later sat out in the open and watched the Brave people jump out of planes, 2 of whom 

were caravanners who had won their Jumps. We said goodbye to Vicki & Macca during the day. Work commitments 

called. Nancy also left us to get back home. The afternoon was spent trying to get some rest in between the shots from the 

Clay Target Shooters. Several went to the CPR demonstration & line dancing class. 6.30 pm. Saw us all heading back to 

the hall for the closing Ceremony. The first order of business was to draw the Monster Raffle. Cyril & Lil, Dave & 

Debbie and Peter & June were all winners, after which the official business commenced, with thanks to all workers, 

volunteers and of course the members of the different clubs who attended. A cheque for $7000.00 was presented to the 

R.F.D.S., which was greatly received by their representative. The Toogoolawah Show Society were presented with a 

cheque for just over $23.000.00 comprising of $15.000+ for site fees and another $8.000 for the food we managed to 

consume at Saturday night’s Dinner and Breakfast on Sunday Morning. We were introduced to the Mayor of the Fraser 

Coast, he spoke to the meeting and invited all to Maryborough for the State Rally 2011. A total of 233 club member Vans 

and 5 others attended the Rally. After the rally was closed and the flags lowered, the entertainment began. Some of us 

stayed for the music and watched the dancers, while June and Elaine joined the line dancers. 

MONDAY 

No luck with the Van prizes today. 8.30 am saw the bus trippers up at the gate ready to roll. All had their “TRAINing” 

pants on as they were off to the Railway Museum at Ipswich, Jill, Peter, Helen & Kevin. They all had a great time; Kevin 

got to drive a train which he enjoyed. They had lunch at the workshops; a good day was had by all. We heard many 

rolling and training jokes on their return.Les & Bernie and David left during the morning. Once again, other commitments 

called. The rest of us spent the morning doing whatever we fancied. Several went to the Translink talk and came back 

bearing new smart go cards, they can now travel on the trains using their fantastic plastic. After lunch Jim went to enter 

his car in the Drag Races, he had 2 to enter so entered 1 in my name. A total of 48 cars were entered, so we all raced down 

the track. My car was a doozie, it was so slow it stopped halfway down the track, everyone thought it was great, and much 

fun was made of the race car Of course I did lose the heat. Jim ran his car later, and finished up causing more laughter 

when his car jumped into the wrong track and was pushed down by the opposition, they re-ran the race and Jim was 

beaten, so he headed off to the other end of the hall and sat in on the Battery World talk. Wayne from the Jayco Club was 

the champion for the second year in a row. They had prizes for the first 6 place getters, and then announced a special prize 

for the slowest car, which was won by my special Race Car. Jim is now wearing a new Toyota cap from the agency here 

in Toogoolawah. We all met out in the shade of a nearby tree for Happy Hour, with visitors from nearby vans joining us.  

Some headed off to the Wine and cheese night, and the rest of us headed home for tea. More headed up to the hall for a 

Movie which was to be shown. They also showed a PowerPoint presentation of photos from the rally. Those who attended 

did enjoy the night’s entertainment. Then back to get ready for the final day of the Rally. 

TUESDAY 

We awoke to a fine day and at Morning Tea it was decided on a trip to Blackbutt Show grounds for those who wanted.  

The travellers headed off, then we got word that the area was expecting a BIG storm.  Bev and Eric had gone into Esk, 

and had trouble driving home; they had no visibility, but did make it back in time to batten down the hatches. Those of us 

who stayed at the camp got to work and secured things and got ready. The storm hit around 1.30 pm. And was rather 

severe, luckily the expected hail did not arrive.  The travellers who went to Blackbutt hit the storm on their way home, but 

all arrived safely. We found a dry spot for our final happy hour, then we went back to the main hall for the drawing of the 

Shopper Dockets, We had another Lucky Winner, Lorraine won a Bottle of “Plonk”. After the draw they had a showing of 

the official photos of the rally, very good too, and nice to pick out our members in some of the photos. This was followed 

by entertainment called “Caravan Capers” or “Caravanners got talent”.  There were several acts which were very good.  

Terry and Marlene performed, and did us proud, well done folks! After the show supper was served and we all headed 

back to our vans. During the night we were hit by 2 more storms, and more rain made the ground even wetter. But luckily 

for us there was no damage. 

WEDNESDAY 

This morning we all woke up to a beautiful sunny day, soggy ground and slippery mud and had the fun of packing up to 

head home. It is always sad to come to the end of a Rally and all agreed that this 35
th
 State Rally had been very good and 

are all looking forward to the next State Rally to be held in Maryborough in 2011. Jim keeps saying that he is not going 

next year, but we will wait and see as he has said the same thing since Kingaroy. Everyone had a good time at the rally 

and our congratulations must go to the organizing committee who ran a successful rally in spite of the weather.  

 

To our members who attended thank you for making it a great week. 

 

Roving Rally Reporter. 

 

Rae Williamson 
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PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Although the weather was not kind to us, the Toogoolawah State rally was still excellent. The organisers had their hands 

full but did a wonderful job under the circumstances and it is a credit to them that they retained their ever helpful 

disposition throughout. Nothing was too much trouble. To them I humbly say “thank you”. Terry and Marlene did the club 

proud on the “Caravanners have talent” show. 

  

I did come away with one minor disappointment and that was the fact that a very small minority of persons attending 

seemed to think that it was their right to voice unsubstantiated and derogative comments to some of us about what the 

Peninsula Caravan Club members had contributed to the event. So let’s have a look at the facts, shall we? 13 of our 

membership attended (just short of 50% of total membership). That is the biggest attendance ever. We chose not to have a 

club rally to avoid the competition. Our members participated in every tour with the exception of the last Tuesday. Some 

went and volunteered to assist the organisers to rearrange the hall when rain washed out the intended venue for the market 

day (although politely turned away). We participated en masse in the CCCQ meeting, many of the lectures, craft show, 

opening and closing ceremonies, talent show, Friday sausage sizzle, Saturday’s dinner and dancing and Sunday’s 

breakfast. Members bought up big at the markets and the trade stalls not to mention the monster raffle. We participated 

with multiple entries into the photo contest, Drag racing and had Terry and Marlene in the talent show and like everyone 

else at the rally stomped around (you won’t do that again hey Bernie?) in the very slippery mud to get to many of these 

activities. To all our members that attended I am proud of you. 

 

On behalf of the Committee and members I would like to sincerely thank Rae for availing her personal time and expense 

for the birthdays/anniversaries announcements (the mini cakes were yummy!) and undertaking the detailed State rally 

report (not to mention the 1,000 photos!!!).  

 

Kenilworth is our AGM so I am hoping that as many of you will attend as possible. We will be erecting our new tarp to 

show case its features. I look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Kevin 

 

 

 
                                                                

 

  

 



5 

 

 
 

 

 

  

        
                                                    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                                                      

 

  

                                                               

                                                        
                                                                                  

                                                                                 

            

 

 

 

 

              

   

 

 

  
  Members and their guests attending our rally venues are expected to respect others property and in particular are to never  

  drive over the power leads and water hoses regardless of the circumstances. 

 

 
                                                             

2009 CALENDAR 
 

OCTOBER   AGM 

Kenilworth S/grounds 

Ph; 07 5446 0131 

Caretaker – Clem 

Hassall 
 

NOVEMBER 

Dickey Beach C/park 

Caloundra 

Beerburrum Street 

Dickey Beach 

Ph: 07 5491 3342 
 

DECEMBER 

(No rally) 

  

2011 CALENDAR 

JANUARY   

Picnic in the Park 

Date TBA 
 

FEBRUARY 

Noosa River Caravan 

Park, Russell Street, 

Munna Point 

Noosaville Qld 4566 

Ph: 07 5449 7050 
 

MARCH    

Maleny S/grounds 

Cnr Maleny –Stanley 

River Rd. & Coral St. 

Maleny Qld 4552 

Ph: Ivan-0428 916 570 
 

   APRIL    

Rathdowney 

S/Grounds 

Ph: 07 5544 1142 
 

MAY      

Blackbutt S/grounds 

Contact Lyn Argent 

Ph: 0428 90 334  
 

JUNE    

Pomona  S/Grounds 

Peter Travers 

Ph: 0408 714 924 

ACTIVITIES ROSTER 

OCT 2010: D&A Hellewell/A&L White/P&J Quinlan 

PCCI 5 yrs celebration-Dress up as 5 year olds, 

Afternoon games & evening BBQ (Committee) 
NOV 2010: M&E Tracey/N&F Bremner 

Hawaiian Beach Party, Saturday night dinner 
with a Tropical Feast flavour  
 
DEC 2010: (No rally this month) 
 
 
 
 
 

RAFFLE ROSTER (prize value $20.00) 

OCT 2010:  Mary Huxley 

NOV2010:    John & Helen Hunter 

DEC 2010:   (No rally this month) 
 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally please get in 

touch with the next member on the raffle list. Should you be 

unable to find a replacement from this list, please advise the 

Secretary Bev Byng by phoning 3869 0345  

SECRETARY’S REPORT 

Hello Everyone, I hope everyone has dried out by now, but even with all the rain and 

mud it was a very good rally. I would like the majority of you all to give yourselves a 

big pat on the back, why you ask? It was very pleasing to see the majority at the 

Saturday Night dinner with the Club shirts/jackets on, because even though it was the 

State Rally it also was our Club “official” week-end, and when you look at the photos 

you will all agree how good our Club colours look. I would like to remind everyone that 

the Committee is providing steak, sausages and onions for the AGM meal and ask all 

members to bring salads and desserts; we will also be providing SOME “happy hour” 

nibbles; kabana, cheese, Potato chips, biscuits. Till Kenilworth. 

 

Cheers Bev   

 

 

          

 

 

 

                

 H                      
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
NE 
 
N                       
                                                                           
 

      ACTIVITIES: BBQ - Reminder  
Di..................Potato salad 

Elaine............Pasta salad 

Bev...............Lettuce, tomatoes & tart 

Vicki.............Pavlova 

Debbie S.......Potato bake- apple pie 

Doreen......... Coleslaw 

June..............Green salad 

Mary.............Sweet 

Nancy...........Self sauce pudding 

Jill................ Coleslaw 

Kerry............Slice 

Judy............ Trifle 

Helen............Chocolate slice 

Lil.................Salad  

Lorraine........Plum pudding & custard 

Rae...............Noodle salad 

Andy.............   ? 

Andrea W.....Potato salad 

Marie Ann....Sweet 

     Advise Lorraine, Jill or Andy if you are not attending the Rally 

 TREASURER’S REPORT 
I would like to remind the club members who have NOT paid their membership renewal 

fees to do so by the end of next week. I need to get my book work finished in preparation 

for the AGM at Kenilworth. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Regards Vicki  
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       Position                                   Nominated person                 First Nominator           Second nominator  

 

 

 

        

                                                                                                                

       PRESIDENT.........................  NEIL BREMNER                          Kevin Keary                                  Bev Byng                                                
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

       VICE PRESIDENT............... CYRIL TORRINGTON              Eric Byng                                        Bev Byng 

                                                                                                                                                        Peter Crowe                 June Crowe   

                                                                                                                            Lorraine White                               Alan White  

 

 

                          

       SECRETARY.........................  BEV BYNG                                           Eric Byng                                      Peter Crowe                                         

                                                                                                                  Peter Crowe                                   June Crowe  
                                                                                             Lorraine White                              Alan White  

 
 

 

       TEASURER.........................     VICKI MACKENZIE                   Bev Byng                                       Eric Byng 

                                                                                                                                                        Peter Crowe                                    June Crowe 
                                                                                                                  Lorraine White                               Alan White 

 

 

 

       RALLY CO-ORDINATOR.....PETER CROWE                               Eric Byng                                       Bev Byng 

                                                                                                                                                        Bev Byng                                       June Crowe 

                                                                                                                                                        Lorraine White                              Alan White 

 

 

 
  Cut off date for receipt of nominations - Friday 11

th
 September 2010.  
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            Activity Organisers – Please propose a Toast to the Members Celebrating Birthdays/ Anniversaries 

                     at Happy Hour (Saturday). 

 
      
 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       

 
          
. 

                            

 
 

 

 

 

 

             

REMINDER 

“Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club 

gatherings and any other designated Club activities/gatherings or 

functions as stated by the Committee. 

If you are unable to wear your shirt for any Good reason, then 

please seek special dispensation from the Committee for that 

particular time.” 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

 BIRTHDAYS  

OCT.18
th

 Diane Howard  

OCT.   ?   John Mackenzie 

OCT. 12
th

 Rob Howard 

OCT.19
th

 Warren Sutherland 

 

    ANNIVERSARIES  

OCT.19
th

 Keith & Shaneen    

                Hambleton 

OCT.23
rd

 Neil & Faye Bremner 

OCT.26
th

 Eric & Bev Byng  

                                                                                                                                  

CLUB SHOP 

 
TENT PEG PULLERS                      $   5.00 EACH  

MENS SHIRTS SIZES ‘L’ & ‘XL’  $ 33.00 EACH  

WOMENS SHIRTS SIZE 14, 16      $ 33.00 EACH  

CAPS                                                   $ 18.00 EACH 

CLUB STICKERS                             $   5.00 EACH  

VAN FLAG HOLDERS                    $   5.00 EACH  

TOWBAR HITCH HANDLES        $ 10.00 EACH 

 

ABN: 72 746 275 143 

Caravan Service  

and Repairs 

 Services & Repairs 

 Warranty 

 Insurance 

 Extras 

  

Location: Factory 12 
  666 Gympie Road 
  Lawnton QLD 4501 
  
Phone:   0438 576 298 
B/H:  07 3889 9221 
  
Email:  allinonecaravans@hotmail.com 
Web:  www.allinonecaravans.com 
  

 Reseals 

 Air-conditioning 

 Roll Out Awnings 

  

 Caravan Safety Certificates 

 Gas Certificates 

 Minor Alterations 

  

We are offering 10% discount 
(Labour only) on sited proof 
of membership for all 

caravan club members.  

          Congratulations to our 

                  New Member 

                Helen Williams            
  

 

 

 Birthday girls-Helen & Bev 

Celebrating at the Club Hotel,  

            

Toogoolawah
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   Check Jockey Wheel 

· Handle and wheel should turn freely; Wheel should spin on axle freely. 

· Check clamp and clamp bolt for easy operation. 

· Check for signs of movement around spring hangers, shackle plates and bushes, U-bolts and fish plates. 

· Check corner stabilisers for ease of movement and ensure handle is in good condition. 

· Check step for cracks, rust and ease of operation. 

  

 

     NORTH LAKES – PHONE 3491 8222                                       

            

RALLY CO-ORDINATORS REPORT 

It was great for me to attend a rally where I didn’t have to organise anything. On arrival at Toogoolawah the parking 

Marhalls were very good to us, putting us on a nice gassy lot near a shade tree right next to the Ladies & Gents Toilets, 

thus making the last minute purchase of a Porta Potti unnecessary.  The biggest challenge after all the rain was 

plodding through to mud to get to the various venues, but it did not stop us having a great time, especially my spouse 

who loves line Dancing. It was interesting to watch the shooters on Sunday. My thanks to  Dave Smith for taking us to 

Blackbutt Show Grounds on Tuesday, also thanks to the members who made sure everyone’s vans were secure when 

The storm hit. I was a bit shocked to see Dave & Debbie on the motorway with their Pajero on the back of a truck, I 

tried to ring but advised mobiles were turned off. I have been advised they got home safely & have now updated their 

mobile phone number. 

 

I’m looking forward to seeing you all at Kenilworth. If I have not seen you recently please advise what days you will 

be attending the rally. 

 

Regards Peter                                                 

 

Travel News 

22/9/10 Tom & Bernie heading to Port Fairy then onto the Great Ocean Road. 

23/9/10 Mike & Enid at Bunbury WA & heading to Margaret River to visit friends. 

27/9/10? Neil & Faye were at Freemantle WA. 

 

    GOSSIP LINE  
 
Who was confronted by a disgruntled member from another club after the CCCQ meeting? 
Who had a trip to Esk Hospital in an Ambulance? 
Who was the male member who joined the ladies at the Line Dancing Class? 
Who went home with a sore jaw from so much talking? 
Who won a prize for having the slowest car in the Mini Downhill Drag Racing? 
Who jumped out of a perfectly good aeroplane? 
Who had to be towed home when the Pajero gear box went to God? 
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                       Reminder please advise Secretary; Bev of your preferred meal selection  

 

 

                   Continued 
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                    Kevin Keary                  Cyril Torrington                 Bev.Byng                 Vicki Mackenzie             Peter Crowe        
      
The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on forwarded without the permission of the Author.  

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated. 
 

                  

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEECONTACT DETAILS 

Email address:  peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

    

 

 Position                    Name                      Phone           Mobile                   Email address 

   

President 

 

Kevin Keary 

 

3885 2603 

 

0432548980 

 

kevinkn@optusnet.com.au 

Vice President Cyril Torrington 3283 1863 0407118533 c.torrington@optusnet.com.au 

Secretary Bev.Byng 3869 0345 0421274206 bynge@optusnet.com.au 

Assistant Rae Williamson 3284 9648 0419795321 j.raewill@bigpond.com 

Treasurer Vicki Mackenzie 3204 0705 0417253786 v-mac52@hotmail.com 

Assistant Peter Quinlan 32843774  0429872114  peter.jill.quinlan@bigpond.com 

Rally Co-ord. Peter Crowe 3496 2245 0403421163 crowman8@optusnet.com.au 

Assistant Eric Byng 3869 0345 0421274206 bynge@hotmail.com 
Assistant Alan White N/A 0412367366 N/A 

Newsletter editor June Crowe 3496 2245 0403421163 jm.crowe@optusnet.com.au 

     


